
 
 
 

29 November 2024 
 
 

Fake Email 
 

 
Dear Parents, Students and Guardians, 
 
The school has become aware of an email circulating about the ‘death’ of a student 
on the Year 5 Orchestra trip to Austria.  
 
Please be informed that this email is FAKE, and that all students returned safely 
from the trip. 
 
Obviously this email has caused significant distress overnight to the students who 
received it. I am sorry that this callous and hurtful email was sent out to specific 
students, and for the understandable worry it caused. If anyone has any knowledge 
of who was behind it, please do contact the school. 
 
I wish you all a pleasant break and look forward school commencing in January 
2025. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Gavin Kinch 


